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From: Gabriel Martinez 
Sent: Friday, February 26, 2021 3:41 PM
To:  

 

Subject: Recommendation 53.1

  

Dear Acting Captain Altorfer, 

  

Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 53.1 that were submitted to us 
as part of the collaborative reform process.  This package focused on SFPD including community policing goals 
as part of performance evaluations.  After reviewing the package and information provided by the Department, 
the California Department of Justice finds as follows: 

  

Recommendation 53.1:  Performance evaluations should include officers’ behaviors and efforts to meet the 
SFPD's community policing goals of community engagement, positive police-community interaction, and 
problem resolution. Establishing consistent performance evaluations is covered under recommendation 79.1. 

  

Response to 53.1:   On July 23, 2020, SFPD issued Department Bulletin 20-118, “Patrol Officer Semi-Annual 
Performance Appraisal, Updated SFPD Form, 438A.”  The Bulletin announced that SFPD had added new 
sections to the Patrol Officer Semi-Annual Performance Appraisal related to community policing.  The first 
section, Communicating & Interacting with Citizens/Communities, evaluates officers on eight areas such as 
serving citizen needs and requests objectively and with concern, using cultural understanding to resolve 
problems, and developing partnerships with the community.  The second section, Community Policing/Problem 
Solving Skills, evaluates officers on their use of SFPD’s problem-solving procedure, their identification of root 
causes of problems, and their selection of workable solutions.   

  

Under Department General Order 3.18, “Performance Improvement Program,” sergeants evaluate the 
performance of officers using a Performance Improvement Program binder.  As explained in Department 
Manual 6, “Performance Improvement Program,” these binders include the Patrol Officer Semi-Annual 
Performance Appraisals.  Sergeants are required to maintain these binders for officers under their supervision, 
Lieutenants are required to supervise sergeants in ensuring that patrol officer appraisals occur and are 
maintained in officers’ Performance Improvement Plan binders, and command officers are required to 
periodically inspect the binders and take remedial action for deficiencies.  Additionally, the Staff Inspection 
Unit is required to inspect the binders on a continual basis to ensure compliance with Department Manual 6.  To 
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commend officers who excel at community policing, SFPD has revised Department General Order 3.09, 
“Department Awards” to include the Strategic Problem-Solving Award and the Community Engagement 
Award. 

  

SFPD Department Manual 8, “Performance Appraisal Guide,” requires supervisors to conduct the Semi-Annual 
Performance Appraisals, which now include the content required by Department Bulletin 20-118, and provides 
guidance on the evaluation process.  Supervisors also document patrol officer activity in Monthly Activity 
Reports that become a part of the Semi-Annual Performance Appraisal.  Activities include community meetings 
attended.  

  

Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial compliance with this 
recommendation.  Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss further.  Thank you. 
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